4-11-2019 – PUBLIC HEARING-PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #1-2019


Present:
Councilman Jamie Emmick
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel
Councilman Douglas Morrell
Councilman Mandy Quinn-Stojek
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino

Also Present:
Highway Superintendent Donald Hopkins
Town Clerk Jennifer Bray
Approx. 16 guests

Supervisor Gambino called the regular Public Hearing to order at 6:30 PM, with the Pledge to the Flag led by veteran Tony Korcz.

Supervisor Gambino stated that the Public Hearing had been advertised in both the Springville Journal and the Arcade Herald. Supervisor Gambino stated that this was a Public Hearing to hear comments on Proposed Local Law # 1-2019 which will amend the Town of Sardinia Code to include changes from FEMA and the DEC to portions of the Towns Flood Mapping and was needed so that residents could get flood insurance in they need to. 

Supervisor Gambino then asked for comments. John Schiener of Schutt Rd asked if the flood zones had changed? Supervisor Gambino stated that there were some changes to them. Mr. Schiener asked if the maps were available to look at. Town Clerk Bray stated that the new maps are in the Code Office at this time but if anyone would like to look at then she could bring them to her office. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Supervisor Gambino asked if there were any further comments. Then she asked a second time and a third if there were any comments from the public. There were none. Therefor on a motion by Hochadel, seconded by Quinn, the Public Hearing for Proposed Local Law 1 of 2019 a Local Law pertaining to Flood Damage Prevention was closed at 6:34 PM. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes.




Respectfully Submitted,


Town Clerk

